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MRC have identif ied over 2300 grant applications in respect to Covid-19 and have estimated that it would take 
approximately 10 minutes per application to manually review the necessary sections for relevance. This would be 
a total of  over 380 hours of  staf f resources. 
 
Consequently, UKRI is not obliged under Section 12 of  the FOIA to process your request further. 
 
In addition, there may be peer reviewed publications which describe the isolation of the virus in the public domain, 
the information should therefore be sought from the publicly available information. 
 
 
If  you have any queries regarding our response or you are unhappy with the outcome of  your request and wish to 
seek an internal review of  the decision, please contact:   
   
Head of  Information Governance   
Email: foi@ukri.org or infogovernance@ukri.org   
 
Please quote the reference number above in any future communications.   
   
If  you are still not content with the outcome of  the internal review, you may apply to refer the matter to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the review 
procedure provided by UKRI. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: http://www.ico.gov.uk/   
   
If  you wish to raise a complaint regarding the service you have received or the conduct of  any UKRI staf f  in relation 
to your request, please see UKRI’s complaints policy: https://www.ukri.org/about-us/policies-and-
standards/complaints-policy/  
  
  
Yours sincerely,  
 
  

  
Information Governance 
Information Rights Team 
UK Research and Innovation 
foi@ukri.org | dataprotection@ukri.org 
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